Media Release 

Interim Benguela Current Commission to be established soon 
South Africa, Namibia and Angola are soon to establish an inter-governmental commission that will facilitate the co-operative management of the Benguela Current ecosystem – one of the most productive ecosystems on earth. 

Fisheries and environmental scientists from the three countries have been working together since 2002, through the Benguela Current Large Marine Ecosystem (BCLME) Programme, a regional initiative that is supported by the Global Environment Facility (GEF). The proposed Benguela Current Commission (BCC) will, however, move the focus of co-operation from research and information exchange towards active co-operation on management issues.    

The main thrust of the proposed BCC will be to implement an ecosystem approach to managing the BCLME. For instance, it is envisaged that the BCC will focus on the co-operative management of shared fisheries resources, such as hake, sardines, tunas and deep-sea crabs, and improving the management of human impacts on the Benguela region. 
In addition to facilitating the management of shared fish stocks, the proposed BCC will incorporate scientific research, monitoring and training, as well state of the environment reporting. It will establish an early warning system for harmful algal blooms, low oxygen water and warming events that are commonly referred to as “Benguela Niños”. The BCC may also advise on potential economic opportunities that could promote the development of sustainable livelihoods within the coastal communities of the BCLME.
The steering committee of the BCLME Programme, which consists of high level representatives of the three governments, has recommended that an Interim Benguela Current Commission (IBCC) should be established as soon as possible.  The IBCC would serve as a prelude to the formal Commission which will be established following the signing of a treaty between the three countries.  
More information on the proposed Benguela Current Commission may be found on pages one to six of the enclosed newsletter.  
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